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ROBIN AND THE SHERWOOD HOODIES! 

We were treated to an amazing series of performances 
from our talented Year 5 and 6 pupils this week and they 
performed ôRobin and the Sherwood Hoodiesõ.  The story 
told of how when the evil Sheriff of Nottingham and his 
gormless guards threatened the villagers of Sherwood, 
feisty Maid Marion hired a band of freedom fighters for 
protection. But when Robin and his Merry Men arrived, 
she soon discovered they were not exactly what sheõd 
ordered!  With some great comedy performances there 
were giggles from the audience at every performance!  Special mention to the cast for the 
performance on Monday evening which was hampered by a power cut in the village just before the 
start!  Despite no music or sound effects the show did go on with the children demonstrating real 
resilience in the face of adversityñthey were amazing! 

ITõS COMING HOME!  

Newchurch got behind the England football team on Wednesday morning 
in a special assembly.  All children were permitted to show support by 
wearing red, white or blue tops and everyone gave their all by singing 
their rendition of the football anthem õThree Lionsõ!  We took the 
opportunity to discuss sportsmanship, playing respectfully and being 
gracious in defeat as well as sending our luck to the team in Russia.  Our 
efforts were even shared by Isle of Wight Radio!  

It Almost Came Homeé.. 

 

KS2 OUTCOMES 

We received news of our KS2 SATs results this week and the table below shows how children at 
Newchurch compared to others nationally.  The data is not yet validated and some outcomes may 
change as a result of appeals but we are incredibly proud of how well our Year 6 children achieved. 

Subject 

Percentage of pupils 
achieving the expected 
standard: Newchurch 
Primary school 

Percentage of pupils 
achieving the expected 
standard: nationally 

Average scaled 
score: school 

 Average scaled 
score: nationally 

English reading  80% 75%  108 105 

English grammar, punctua-
tion and spelling  80% 78%  107 106 

Mathematics  83% 76%  104 104 

English writing (teacher 
assessment)  77% 78% N/A N/A 



Sports News 

 

 

CRICKET SUCCESS CONTINUES! 

Well done to our super U9 Cricket team who were  
crowned Island Champions last Friday 
afternoon.   After winning their group on a hot  
afternoon, they faced a strong Carisbrooke team.  
In a close encounter, Newchurch just edged it with some tight bowling.  
 
We faced Wootton in a high scoring final, and came out on top thanks to some bril-
liant hitting, with all players smashing boundaries! 
 
Team:  Travis, Owen, Tom, Rafe, Jessica & Rafe 
 
 
 

 
 
Swim Safe was a fabulous experi-
ence for our children with regards to 
water safety on Thursday 12th July in 
Sandown.  The children learnt how to 
perform safe self-rescue in different 
water-based situations. Being challenged 
both individually and within a team  
 
 
 

 

Bristol CricketñThursday 12th July  
 
Newchurch sent both a boys team and a girls team to represent the Isle of Wight in the South 
West England Finals of the U11 Cricket today in Bristol. 
 
This was a great experience for the children, and the standard was very very high. Both teams 
showed great resilience in what was a difficult day, but both teams will have learnt lots from the 
experience. 
 
The boys finished in 9th place in the South West region, whilst the girls finished 7th place. 
All children showed super sportsmanship, teamwork and resilience and we are all extremely proud 
of them all. 

 
As we always say to our children, however good you are, 
there are always bigger and better teams and individu-
als out there. Itõs a real experience for our children to 
compete at such prestige events such as these, and to 
qualify is a fantastic achievement alone.   
We would like to thank all of our parents for supporting 
the teams and getting an early ferry for some! We 
would also thank Mr Tuck and Miss Newland for their 
time too. 
 



SO WHAT HAVE WE BEEN LEARNING THIS WEEK? 

This week Lacey Class have been super busy outside.   We made Barbie land in the sand pit and then drew and labelled 
our own floor plans. The lucky Barbieõs had their own swimming pool, a paddock for their ponies, giant beds with 
staircases, balconies and even a magic tree!  
We also made a home for the many slugs we found whilst weeding the flowerpots. We made sure we gave them fresh 
water, shelter and some food.  Then we turned the fairy tree into a secret superhero den for Ironman and Captain 
America and made our own superhero signs.  
 
Murray Class visited Blackgang this week; where we had a lovely day! We went on the water slides, became pirates and had 
to defend our ship; obviously there was water involved! However, I think the best past of their day was ice-cream time! Mr 
Whippy with a flake! They all behaved brilliantly :) In Maths, we looked at compass directions and practised directing a 
partner using positional and directional language, before looking at a map of Blackgang and having a go at directing someone 
to a particular area. 
 

Moore class really enjoyed their Great Fire of London Workshop on Monday and are now in a great 
position to be able to write their diary as a citizen of London in 1666. In Maths we investigated 
how we could measure different irregular shapes (torn bits of wallpaper) to see which was 
biggest. Many ideas were tried and tested but Keira and Correnna came up with the superb idea of 
counting the shapes on the wallpaper to see how much room the shapes took up. Once we had done 
this, we could easily see which wallpaper strip was the biggest. What a great introduction to 
looking at area! This week, the children have also been designing and making their own moving 

vehicle and have been testing materials for opacity, transparency, translucency and seeing whether the materials can 
stretch, bend and twist! 

Briggs class have been looking at directions in Maths and all the vocabulary related to it. The only way to learn 
directions is to go outside and direct other people. You may have seen mysterious shapes all around the school, marked 
in chalk. These helped us to learn turns, angles and the associated language of direction. We are all getting the hang 
of it and becoming quite good at directing other people! In English we have been finishing off our special invitations, 
persuading people to come to our parties! We loved watching the play this week and found the acting for our friends in 
Year 5 & 6 to be just brilliant! 

Sotherton Class have continued their fairy-tale story writing this week. Some fantastic 
ideas and opening paragraphs have been shared, the real challenge has been prioritising 
quality over quantity and keeping their stories to a single page of A4!   Maths has seen us 
continue to use lots of outdoor learning and real life investigations. Using our knowledge 
of column addition we decided to do a stock take on coloured pencils in school and 
ensuring we could accurately add 7 or 8 large numbers at a time using column. We then 
used these totals to create word problems on the playground. We have also been to Robin 
Hill to celebrate the wonderful year we have had together. It was fantastic seeing the 
children have fun with their friends outdoors and being active. 
 

This week Attrill Class have enjoyed performing in 'Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies,' they 
were all excellent singing clearly and being energised despite the sweltering conditions. In 
English we have learnt a bit about Srebana Lake in Bulgaria, this is the global biosphere that we 
featured in our Mardi Gras performance. The children have learnt some of the facts about what 
the lake is like and its inhabitants. In maths we have been looking at regular and irregular 
polygons. In science we have looked at the affects of gravity. 
 

In Martin class this week, we performed 'Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies' brilliantly in front 
of the rest of the school and families. In Maths, we created a theme park which featured 

costings and the profit and loss of the park. In History we investigated how crime was punished though out history. 
We made comparisons with modern punishments with those in the past. We discussed whether we should go back to 
historical methods of punishments. It was very interesting! 

 

 

 

.   

KEY DATES FOR NEXT WEEK!  

Mon 16th JulyñAwards Evening 

Tues 17th JulyñYear 2 Class Assembly 

Tues 17th JulyñYear R Beach Trip 

Weds 18th JulyñYear 4 Class Assembly 

Weds 18th JulyñYear 5 Robin Hill 

Weds 18th JulyñYear 6 Leavers Evening 

Thurs 19th JulyñYear 6 Chessington 

Thurs 19th JulyñYear 5 Class Assembly 

Fri 20th JulyñLeavers Assembly 


